MEETING MINUTES
APRIL 18, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm with the pledge of allegiance. In attendance were
Attorney Ben Carroll, James Zieglemeier, Samantha Bartko, Mike Hutchison, Caryoln Romesberg,
Andy Miller, Carter Bower, Ken Milcarzyk, Chief Robert Clark, and Larry Philip. The guests in
attendance were Jeanie Gusbar, lim Marker, and Jon Wahl. Melissa Cramer was absent.

Mike Hutchison made a motion to accept the minutes from the March 19t meeting. Samantha
Bartko seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Jeanie Gusbar was at the meeting to discuss a dumpster that used to be at the apartment building
on Bridge Street that burned down. Ken Milcarzyk said he would look to see if it is replaced if it
could be put somewhere else. Jim Marker and Joh Wahl were here to update everyone on the events
that will take place on the 25" of May for the dedication. They provided a list of people who will be
speaking and a map of the area that needs to be shut down for the service and free dinner following
the service. They thanked everyone for their cooperation with the park committee.

Larry Philip gave the Engineers report. The base mapping will soon be done in Black Township. The
Grove Project is moving along with the bid package being at 60% complete. He thinks it will be ready
for the next meeting. The Streetscape Project is on hold until all the items are turned over to the
Borough from Appalachian Engineering.

The police report was given by Samantha Bartko with nine calls reported for the month. The
Attorney General will be at the police office on Monday, April 22, 2024. The ordinances were to be
added to the agenda for May. Chief Robert Clark spoke to the council about all the items that were
unaccounted for in the police department, and he supplied Caryoln Romesberg with a copy of the
current inventory list for the department.

The Carroll taw office will have a resolution at the next meeting concerning the Roberta Miller
property on Broadway. The Brad Cessna issue on Main Street has been discussed. The issue he had
was from the storm and significant run off. That is an act of God and Morther Nature. His own
insurance company told him that.

Under Old Business, there was a motion made to suspend service at the old Firehouse, so the
Historical Society only gets one bill, and it was made retro back to March 2024. The motion
included a waiver for the fee for when the service will be hooked back up. The motion was made by
Samantha Bartko and seconded by Andy Miller. All were in favor.

Under New Business, Samantha Bartko made a motion to pay the monthly bills and Carter Bower
seconded the motion. All were in favor. Andy Miller made a motion to have the yard sale days for the
Borough set for June 15™ the same day as GroveFest. Mike Hutchison seconded the motion. Al
were in favor.

Samantha Bartko made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 and Mike Hutchison seconded the
motion. All were in favor.



